
 

 

DEMOCRATIC PARTY OF LANE COUNTY 
Central Committee Minutes 
5/18/2023 — Eugene Garden Club, 1645 High Street Eugene 

 

The monthly meeting of the Democratic 

Party of Lane County Central Committee, 

held at the Eugene Garden Club and 

virtually, on Thursday May 18th, 2023, was 

called to order at 6:41 pm, Ms. Swenson 

Harris being in the Chair and noting a 

quorum and Mr. Kounovsky present as 

Secretary.  

The agenda was adopted as presented. 

The minutes were approved as 

presented.  

 The Treasurer’s report was received. 

The Party had $3,569 in income and 

$10,425 in expenses for the month, for a 

net loss of $6,677.  

 The Campaign Services Committee 

reported on the results of the May election 

with many successes of election or 

reelection of Democrats, and that the 

Eugene Ward 7 race appears to be headed 

to a fall runoff. 

 The Community Action Committee 

reported that the Civics Carnival was a 

major success and had a lot of visitors, and 

that the committee is going to be doing a 

lot more events over the summer.  

 The Fundraising Committee reported 

that the Ice Cream Social will be July 16th at 

the Campbell Center from 1-3pm.  

  

 

 The Organization Committee reported 

that the Neighborhood Leader Program 

was very successful and made a difference 

in the election, with many thanks to the HD 

Chairs supporting them.  

 Nominations for PCP were Alxander 

Aghdaei nominated by Elise Josephson 

and seconded by Brendan Sanders, Erick 

Oshel nominated Elise Josephson and 

seconded by Andrew Ross, Janean 

Fossum nominated by Katrina Bowser and 

seconded Karl Eysenbach, and Anevay 

Simonsen nominated by Katrina Bowser 



 

 

and seconded Karl Eysenbach. Sara Wolk 

and Doniya Boyd were appoint as PCPs, 

which passed unanimously. 

 House District 7 reported that they will 

be meeting on May 23rd.    

 House District 8 reported that NLP was 

successful despite some technical glitches.  

 House Districts 9 and 10 reported that it 

was a difficult election cycle, but their 

volunteers worked very hard.   

 House District 13 reported that their 

Neighborhood Leaders were very 

successful in the election outreach.    

 The Platform Committee reported that 

there is planning going on for the SCC 

Platform Convention, and preliminary 

planning for the DPLC Platform 

Convention. 

 The PR Committee reported that they 

are gearing up for promoting summer 

events.   

 The Rules Committee reported that we 

are awaiting rulings from the DPO 

regarding caucuses.    

 The State Central Committee 

Delegation reported that there is a 

meeting May 21st in Le Grande.   

 The 4th Congressional District 

Committee Delegation reported the next 

meeting will be June 24th.  

 As New Business, the Kick-Ass Award 

was presented to Larry Koenigsberg for 

outstanding work volunteering for the 

DPLC.  

 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at 7:20. 


